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Notice of Virtual Open House and Public Meeting 
Hollywood Drive: Silverton Road to Greenfield Lane 

Roadway, Bike and Pedestrian Improvements 
 

Date:  Virtual Open House through July 21, 2021 
 Public Meeting July 1, 2021 5 PM – 7 PM 
  
Location: Virtual Open House and survey, please visit: https://tinyurl.com/3mmbr4j2 

     Public Meeting: The WILLAMETTE ROOM in the Marion County Public Works 
      Building at 5155 Silverton Rd. NE  
 
Subject: Hollywood Drive NE Urban Improvements Project 
 
Marion County has received a Federal Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) grant 
to make improvements on Hollywood Drive NE, from Silverton Road NE to 700 feet 
south of Greenfield Lane NE. The existing roadway is generally narrow with no bike 
lanes and only isolated segments of existing sidewalk. Within the project limits, 
Hollywood Drive has a high traffic volume along with a high volume of bicyclists and 
pedestrians. It serves an area that is densely developed with both single-family and 
multi-family housing. 
  
Work will include widening both shoulders and constructing sidewalks on both 
sides of the road to accommodate bike lanes and pedestrian traffic. Approximately 
800 linear feet of the project area is located within the City of Salem, which allows the 
project to connect to existing pedestrian and bicycle facilities. The project also includes 
a new signalized intersection at Silverton Road and Hollywood Drive, including a left-
turn refuge from Hollywood Drive northbound to Silverton Road westbound.  
 
Construction is expected to begin in the summer of 2022 and be completed in the spring 
of 2023.  
 
Marion County Public Works is hosting a Virtual Open House to share information 
updated since our first open house as well as a Public Meeting, to provide project 
information and collect comments and questions regarding the upcoming project. 
Topics will include: Project Schedule, Advanced Design Plans and Right of way impacts 
 
We look forward to hearing from each of you. If you are unable to attend one of the 
meeting options, but have questions about the project, please contact Mark Foster, at 
503-373-4307 or email mafoster@co.marion.or.us. 
 
If you require special accommodations, please contact Desiree Tokyo at  
503-588-5036. 
 
Usted puede solicitar esta nota en otro idioma, solicitar un traductor, u otras 
acomodaciones contactando a Maggie Vazquez, o Alan Pennington, al 503-588-5036 lo 
mínimo de dos días de trabajo antes de la reunión. 
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